
ADVISORY BOARD ON BARBERING

Meeting of December 11, 2006

E.O. Thompson Building, 7th Floor Public Meeting Room

920 Colorado Street, Austin, Texas

Summary of Minutes

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m.

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor called roll.  Board members present were Linda Connor, Ronald Brown, Joseph Grondin, and Dean Hudson, Jr.  A quorum was present.  

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item C., Approval of minutes – Meeting of June 5, 2006.  Board member, Ron Brown made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Board member, Dean Hudson seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item D., Public Comment.  A special presentation in recognition of Glen Parker for his outstanding service to the barber profession and the State of Texas was presented by Vice Chair Hudson.  Presiding Officer, Connor read two letters sent to her by Barbers for public comment.  A letter from James Smith, Texas Association of Tonsorial Artist was read by Linda Connor requests specific topics for proposal to the 80th Texas Legislature. A letter from Joe Shirley was read by Linda Connor regarding the Barber licensing fees, mailing correspondence to barbers, and Health and Safety Rules, Barber Schools one chair requirement.  Both letters are attached and incorporated by reference. 

Presiding Officer, Connor moved to agenda item E.1, Staff Reports, Executive Office. The report was given by Bill Kuntz, Executive Director.   

 Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item E.2., Staff Reports, Compliance Division. The report was given by Business and Occupations Section Manager, Lee Parham.  
Presiding Officer Linda Connor calls for a 10 minute break at 10:00 a.m.  Meeting was reconvened at 10:17 a.m.

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item E.3., Staff Reports, Education and Examinations Division.  The report was given by Division Director, Don Dudley. 

 Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item E.4., Staff Reports, Enforcement Division. The report was given by Director of Enforcement, Christina Kaiser.  

  Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item E.5., Staff Reports, General Counsel’s Office.  The report was given by Assistant General Counsel, Brad Bowman.


Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item E.6., Staff Reports, Information Systems Development.  The report was given by Division Director, Glen Bridge.
Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item E.7., Staff Reports, Licensing Division.  The report was given by the Compliance Department, Barber/Cosmetology Assistant Program Manager, Margie Weaver, on behalf of Dede McEachern, Licensing Division Director. 

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item F.1., Education and Examination Work Group Report.  Don Dudley reported that the group has not met and there is no report.

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item F.2., Enforcement Work Group Report.  Christina Kaiser reported that the group has focused on the criminal conviction guidelines and specifically the drug conviction guidelines that the board recommended at its last meeting.

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item G., Discussion and possible recommendation regarding adoption of criminal conviction guidelines for Barbers.  Christina Kaiser provided information to the board relating to the proposed guidelines. Ms. Connor requested that the board delay the vote on this issue to take more input from the public.    Executive Director, William Kuntz proposed that the Board meet on January 8, 2007 to finalize the criminal conviction guidelines for submittal to the Commission.  
Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item H., Discussion on the five-year experience requirement for a barber teacher’s certificate in Texas Occupations Code, Section 1601.254.  Brad Bowman presented information to address the concerns board member, Dean Hudson, regarding the requirements to obtain a barber teacher certificate.  Brad presented the Department’s interpretation of the statute.   Previous interpretations allowed an individual to become a barber teacher with either five-years of experience or 1000 hours.  Currently the requirement is for five–years of experience to be eligible to become a barber teacher.  Dean Hudson commented that school owners are requesting a waiver of the five-year requirement.  Dean Hudson suggested that six months of education and six months of experience for a total of one year be the requirement to become a barber teacher.  Ron Brown commented on the history of the five-year requirement to become a barber teacher.  Discussion was given to the difference between barber instructor and barber teacher which clarified issues.   Ron Brown suggested that if a requirement of time has to be stated he would suggest three years of experience, but would prefer that the requirement focus on quality of instructors as opposed to history of license.  Joseph Grondin agrees with the Dean Hudson’s recommendation.  Ron Brown suggests that the experience requirement be dropped completely and six months be the requirement for school.  Kevin Lane of OG School of Hair Design commented on the requirements for teacher’s experience and supports Dean Hudson and Ron Brown’s recommendation of six months of educator training and six months of practical experience as a teacher.    Presiding Officer Connor suggests that the board as individuals recommend that “Section 1601.254 would remove the requirement of five-years experiences as a practicing barber in a barber shop and the requirement would be changed to say hold a Class A barber’s license, complete 1000 hours of education to be an instructor and six months of practical experience working as teacher.”

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item I., Discussion and overview of the upcoming 80th Legislative Session.  Deputy Executive Director Brian Francis presented a response to certain public comment regarding legislative matters.  Mr. Francis reported on draft legislation regarding sterilization of certain barber, cosmetology, manicure and pedicure instruments including enforcement authority and consumer protection.  The second proposed legislation addressed schools and shops and would remove the requirement to have an initial inspection of a barber shop prior to opening.  

  Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item J., recommendations for the agenda items for next meeting.  The Board decided the following items on the next meeting agenda:  Adoption of the Criminal Conviction Guidelines, Discussion with Mr. Shirley on the ratio of chairs per students, discussion and update from the Education Work Group, and letter regarding formaldehyde.

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item K., Discussion of date, time, and location of next Board meeting.  The date is set for January 8, 2007.

Presiding Officer, Linda Connor moved to agenda item M., Adjournment.  Board member, Ron Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Board member, Joseph Grondin seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a unanimous vote in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 2:24 p.m.


Linda Connor, Presiding Officer

Advisory Board on Barbering
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